

Kenner Intermediate School

633 Monaghan Road Peterborough K9J 5J2 (705) 743-2181

November 2019 Newsletter

Daring to Dream – Willing to Work – Striving to Succeed



Principal: Jennifer Knox	Vice Principal: Jason Huffman	Vice Principal: Stephanie Fox-Comery
Jennifer _Knox@kprdsb.ca	(Intermediate)	(Secondary)
	Jason_Huffman@kprdsb.ca	Stephanie Fox-Comery@kprdsb.ca
Superintendent of Student Achievement:	Trustee: Rose Kitney (705) 743-1762	Trustee: Steve Russell
Joseph_Tompkins@kprdsb.ca	Rose_Kitney@kprdsb.ca	Steve_Russell@kprdsb.ca

Administration's Message

Kenner Intermediate continues to be a lively place as we enter the month of November with lots of exciting learning opportunities and many extra-curricular activities, ranging from volleyball to student leadership. Students are always encouraged to listen to the announcements for opportunities as they arise.

Progress Reports will be sent today. Please take an opportunity to read through the teachers' comments with your child, as they will provide you with insight into your child's areas of strength, needs, and next steps they can take to improve their learning abilities. If you have any questions, comments or concerns, don't hesitate to contact your child's teacher. Term one report cards will be completed and sent home in February.

Lunchtime trips to local convenience stores during second break are a great tradition that Kenner Intermediate students continue to enjoy. We would like to remind everyone that these trips carry a great deal of responsibility and are a privilege that we wish to continue; however, as noted in our Off-Property Agreement, this privilege that can be revoked indefinitely if problems arise between students or at one of our neighbouring businesses.

As the cold and wet weather quickly approaches, please remember that all students are required to have indoor shoes to help maintain the cleanliness of our building. Students will also continue to go outside for recess in sub-zero temperatures, so please ensure that they arrive each day with appropriate clothing and jackets, as needed.

Should you need any financial assistance purchasing these items or any school-related activity, please call Mr. Huffman and we would be happy to help.

We hope that all families have an enjoyable month and we look forward to sending out another update in December!

Jen Knox Jason Huffman Principal Vice-Principal

Character Trait for November: Courage

I face challenges directly. I speak up for myself and others even when it may be unpopular. I ask for help when necessary. I recognize risks and dangers and do not take unwise chances to please others.

Sports News - Rugby and Volleyball

Congratulations to the Kenner Intermediate Rugby teams! Our Kenner Rams took to the field on October 24 at Beavermead Park. Both the boys and girls teams showed determination and team spirit as they battled against some of the top teams. Thanks to Mr. Hazeldine and Mr. Westbroek for coaching the teams. School volleyball will be the next sport starting this month.

STSCO Winter Newsletter

The winter season will soon be here and this is a reminder for students who are bused to school. Bus delays and cancellations will be posted on the www.stsco.ca website. Also, local radio stations and media outlets will broadcast related information. Parents will need to know your child's school bus route number and the name of the bus company to determine if that route is delayed or cancelled.

Dates to Remember

Nov 8	Progress reports sent home
Nov 6	Grade 8 Day-visit to high school
Nov 22	P. A. Day
Nov 25	7-B to Warsaw Outdoor Ed. Centre